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Windmill Ward

YOUR LOCAL CONSERVATIVES: WORKING FOR THE COMMUNITYYOUR LOCAL CONSERVATIVES: WORKING FOR THE COMMUNITY

DELIVERING YOUR LOCAL PRIORITIES
We will continue to:
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➍

Strive to keep our community safe, clean and tidy. 
Fight for the retention of vital local bus services.
Push for continued improvements to our local roads
and pavements.
Represent your views and concerns about local
planning matters.
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▲ PHOTO: Some of your local Listening Team, out and
about in Windmill Ward recently speaking to

residents and reporting back.

KEEPING OUR COMMUNITY CLEAN AND TIDYKEEPING OUR COMMUNITY CLEAN AND TIDY

TACKLING SPEEDINGTACKLING SPEEDING
NUISANCENUISANCE

REDUCING CRIME ANDREDUCING CRIME AND  
IMPROVING OURIMPROVING OUR

COMMUNITYCOMMUNITY

▲ PHOTOS: Just two of the new litter bins recently 
secured in Windmill Ward and one of our 

recent litter picking sessions.

The device (seen in photo above) moves
around the Ward to visually remind drivers
when they exceed the 30mph limit and
helps to contribute towards reducing
speeding nuisance.

A series of meetings and discussions focussed
on Levelling Up Avondale Grange have been
taking place recently to engage with residents
and local groups, giving the opportunity to
explore local views and find ways to deliver
lasting positive change for our community. 

These meetings resulted in a range of issues
being raised, the first being anti-social
behaviour, knife crime and related issues.
Northamptonshire Police helpfully contributed
to the discussion and came forward with
possible solutions. CCTV has also been
installed near the Grange shopping area.

We are pleased to have secured new litter bins in
Windmill Ward recently, including new bins outside

Grange Primary Academy, Kettering Buccleuch
Academy, Ronald Tree Nursery School and also in

locations such as St Mary’s Road and Windmill Avenue.
These new bins will make a useful contribution towards

tackling litter nuisance in our community.



Cllrs Robin and Carolyn Carter say:

Future meetings will be focused on improving local educational
opportunities, skills and employment. 

We will continue working to represent the views of the
residents we serve, working in partnership with the local

Councils, Police and other groups to make our community 
a great place to live for all.

▲ PHOTOS: New CCTV has
been delivered to tackle
crime and the Northants
Police 'Beat Bus' recently

visited.

Using feedback from
residents, we will be
reviewing areas to best
place the speed device,
working alongside
Kettering Town Council
and other partners
such as
Northamptonshire
Police and Highways.









"This investment in additional litter bins is a
wonderful project that can help us to enhance our

community and environment by supporting and
encouraging everyone to keep it clean and tidy from

an early age upwards."
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Kettering Constituency's MP Philip Hollobone has been doggedly pursuing
this extra funding and is working closely with the hospital itself to ensure the
development proceeds as quickly as possible.

HM Government has substantially
strengthened KGH's finances with a
complete write-off of the Trust's
£167m debt.

In addition, as promised at the last
General Election, £46m is being
provided to develop a new Urgent Care
Hub on the KGH site and now an
additional £350m has been allocated
for a major start towards a rebuild of
the hospital on its present site.

▲ Photo: Philip Hollobone MP
discussing Kettering General

Hospital in Parliament
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